5 April 2011 Project No. 42657387

Inquiry into Airport Regulation Productivity Commission GPO Box 1428, CANBERRA CITY ACT 2601 airport-regulation@pc.gov.au

Attention:

Mr Marcus James

Dear Mr James

Subject: Productivity Commission Inquiry - Economic Regulation of Airport Services

At the request of The Hon Anthony Albanese MP, the Adelaide Airport Consultative Committee (AACC) Planning Coordination Forum has recently reviewed the inquiry terms and Issues Paper regarding the *Productivity Commission Inquiry – Economic Regulation of Airport Services*.

The AACC Planning Coordination Forum consists of representatives from:

- The Commonwealth Department of Infrastructure and Transport
- The South Australian Government Department of Planning and Local Government
- The South Australian Government Department of Transport Energy and Infrastructure
- Planning staff of adjacent Local Government Authorities
- Staff of Adelaide Airport Ltd

The AACC Planning Coordination Forum, at its meeting of 17 February 2011, resolved to make the following comments in relation to the *Productivity Commission Inquiry – Economic Regulation of Airport Services*:

- The AACC Planning Coordination Forum appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Productivity Commission Inquiry – Economic Regulation of Airport Services
- The Forum supports the current inquiry
- The Forum wishes to draw to the attention of the Minister that development on airport land is guided by the Adelaide and Parafield Airport Master Plans. Such documents are prepared and updated following an extensive consultation process. Such Master Plans closely align with the 30 Year Plan for Greater Adelaide, a strategic master planning document prepared by the SA Government to guide the future development of Greater Adelaide. The 30 Year Plan for Greater Adelaide reinforces the COAG principles established to guide the future development of our major Australian cities

Mr Marcus James 5 April 2011 Page 2

The AACC Planning Coordination Forum would appreciate the opportunity to be kept informed of the progress of this inquiry.

Yours sincerely

Brenton Burman Chair

AACC Planning Coordination Forum